
CA-9-E (2018/04) 

                  

FORM 9 
CERTIFICATE OF SUBSTANTIAL PERFORMANCE OF THE  

CONTRACT UNDER SECTION 32 OF THE ACT 
Construction Act 

 

Simcoe County - Town of Orillia , 
(County/District/Regional Municipality/Town/City in which premises are situated)  

679 Atherley Road, Orillia, Ontario , 
(street address and city, town, etc., or, if there is no street address, the location of the premises)  

This is to certify that the contract for the following improvement: 

Installation of new sea wall for Mariner's Pier Development  
(short description of the improvement) 

to the above premises was substantially performed on August 11, 2022 . 
 (date substantially performed)  

Date certificate signed: October 12, 2022  

   
(payment certifier where there is one)  (owner and contractor, where there is no payment certifier) 

Name of owner: 
Bru-Lor (Mariner's Pier) 
Developments Inc.  

Address for service: 65 Royalpark Way, Woodbridge, Ontario, L4H 1J5 

Name of contractor: 1728259 Ontario Inc.   

Address for service: 100 Grandview Road, Port McNicoll 

Name of payment certifier (where applicable): Quantum Engineering   

Address: 97 Copeland Creek Drive, Tiny, Ontario, L9M 0M2 

(Use A or B, whichever is appropriate) 

 A. Identification of premises for preservation of liens: 

  679 Atherley Road, Orillia. M Plan 51M1236. PIN 58684-0428 

  

(if a lien attaches to the premises, a legal description of the premises,  
including all property identifier numbers and addresses for the premises) 

 B. Office to which claim for lien must be given to preserve lien: 

        
  (if the lien does not attach to the premises, the name and address of the person or body to whom the claim for lien must be given) 

 



 

 

 

 

October 12, 2022 

 
Ed Grisolia, P.Eng. 
Project Manager 
ROYALPARK HOMES 
65 Royalpark Way 
Woodbridge ON L4H 1J5 
 
Office: (416) 736-8635 ext. 38 
Cell:   (416) 436-5849 
Fax: (905) 850-2405 
E-mail:  ed@royalpark.com     
Website:  www.royalpark.com 
 
Re: Interim Recommendation for Payment  – Mariner’s Pier New Seawall – 679 Atherley Rd., Orillia 

 
This letter is to advise you that I have reviewed the invoicing for this project following our last review of the 
work dated August 11, 2022. This is comprised of two  invoices dated 22-09-2022 and 23-09-2022 . I have 
also inspected the site and can confirm the material and work has been completed in correspondence to 
the expenses. The work is completed as expected and the quality of the workmanship is high. 

I hope this letter meets the requirements of your office. If you have any further comments or concerns, 
please feel free to contact my office. 

 
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
David W. Lalonde P. Eng 
Encl. (0)    
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